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“A year ago we had a 24 hour prayer event. We were praying for each of you in this room before we ever knew you.”

These words came from Carson, one of our 
faithful student leaders for the past two 
years. As he spoke to our newly challenged 
leaders on a Friday night, he reminded 
them of all that God has done, both in his 
life and in the life of the ministry in the past 
year.

He shared with them how much his life has 
changed over the last three years since I 
(Clay) handed him a questionnaire his fresh-
men year and other staff guys were faithful 
to pursue him. Carson shared about how an 
older student had taken him under his wing and showed him how to make disciples. And he encouraged them 
to ask God for more.

This night was not only a celebration of all that God has done this year, but in the last three years. We’ve gone 
from 29 to 49 men in the room in a matter of 2 years! I even got to celebrate challenging my first male student 
at OU-Lancaster during my time doing ministry there. It’s been incredible to see God raise up young men and 
women who will seek to walk by faith to make disciples of Jesus.

With that said, we know that God is no-
where near done as we end the school 
year. Please pray for our newly 
challenged leaders, our returning 
leaders, and our graduating seniors. 
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Yours in Christ,

We Prayed for You



FAMILY UPDATE
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PRAISE + PRAYER REQUESTS

•	 For our newly challenged students, as they 
head off campus into their summers.

•	 For our graduating seniors, that they would 
lead lives of faithfulness and fruitfulness.

•	 For our family, as we anticipate the arrival of 
our newest child. 
-For a healthy labor and delivery. Healthy and 

safe mother and baby. 
-An easy recovery for Emily. 
-A swift and easy adjustment for the boys. 
-That this newest baby would nurse without 
problems, sleep well, be easy to soothe, and 
bring joy to our family.

Emily  and the kids traveled to her parent’s house to view the total solar eclipse, which was an incredible experi-
ence. Other than that, there truly is not much to update about our family right now. Please continue to pray for us 
as we anticipate the arrival of Baby Selway #3!


